

St. Ignatius of Antioch

May 29, 2013

Mr. Jeffery A. Crook Chimemaster Systems P.O. Box 936 Lancaster, Ohio 43130

Dear Jeff,

Thank you for your letter and checking in with us regarding our recent installation of a Chimemaster Carillon. Almost immediately following the installation, calls began to come into the office from neighbors surround our parish indicating their surprise and delight at the sound of the bells ringing at Noon and again at 6:00 p.m. each evening. Many of them remarked that they felt like they were in Europe as it reminded them of bells they had heard in cathedrals.

In the time since the installation, the carillon has rung for weekend liturgies, weddings, funerals, and baptisms. Before and after liturgies on the weekend, we play hymns to set a festive atmosphere for those arriving for and leaving worship. Many of our parishioners have remarked that the bells have made it feel "like a real church!"

The family for whom the carillon is a memorial could not be more pleased that their husband, father, and grandfather has been memorialized in such a significant way.

Thank you, once again, for helping us to have the carillon at St. Ignatius of Antioch in Antioch which has added immensely to our parish and surrounding community.

Gratefully,

The Reverend Robert K. Rien Parochial Administrator

Rev. Robert K. Rien